




Dear new resident at Øresundskollegiet, 
 
 
You have been offered a room at a floor with a shared kitchen. This means that 
you are going to share kitchen facilities with up to 14 people since the floors 
contain 11 single-room apartments and two double- room apartments.  
 
The House Rules  
You have with your leasing contract received a copy of the house rules which 
apply to all of Øreundskollegiet. The house rule document basically states that 
you are obligated to show consideration for other residents (that is, for 
Instance, not playing loud music with your windows open and late at night). 
These regulations are decided in order to secure the greatest consideration 
possible for all residents at Øresundskollegiet. If the house rules are violated, it 
can lead to complaints from other residents. Please note that complaints are 
taken very seriously; therefore, repeatedly violation of the house rules can lead 
to termination of your lease.  
 
Sharing Kitchen  
As a resident at a floor with a shared kitchen, you are furthermore obligated to 
show consideration for your neighbors and fellow kitchen-users. Please 
remember that this is a permanent home for the permanent residents, not a 
temporary one. Therefore, you should be aware of the following: 
 
-Most shared kitchens have a kitchen fund, that is, a fund which collects 
money from the residents at the floor for kitchen supplies (paper tissue, tin foil, 
and washing up liquid), utensils, glasses etc. plus perhaps is paid to one 
specific person. Some floors prefer the money paid in advance.  
 
-Kitchen cleaning. This also varies; at some floors you take turns, at others you 
have one specific task to be carried out once a week. If you are at a kitchen 
where you take turns, be sure to notify everyone if you will be away when your 
turn is up (normally, you can tell from a sign on the door whose turn it is this 
week), so that you can swap with someone else on the floor. 
 
-Doing the dishes. Generally, leaving you dirty dishes in the kitchen will not 
make you popular. This ought to be common sense but unfortunately, people 
not cleaning up after themselves is a problem on most of the floors. You might 
think that leaving just a glass or a fork because you are busy won't hurt anyone, 
but please remember that you share the facility with 12-14 other people.  
 
-Parties and guest. Of course you are free to use the kitchen when you have 
visitors, but be sure to notify the rest of the floor with a note on the kitchen 
door a couple of days ahead if you intend to have a party so that the other 
residents are prepared for it. Clean up after the party the same night; it is not 
nice to eat breakfast in the company of empty bottles and loaded ashtrays.  
 
 



These rules were not made to make life hard on you but to ensure that the 
community spirit on the floors with shared kitchens is maintained through 
mutual respect and consideration. At some floors they have kitchen meetings 
at regular intervals. Here, all subjects from cleaning standards to the choice of 
newspaper and when to have the next kitchen party are discussed. It is not a 
small issue to share kitchen with 12-14 different people but it can sure be great 
when it works!  
 
Yours sincerely,  
Øresundskollegiet 


